HOLLY PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL
RECEPTION CLASS SPRING TERM NEWSLETTER
Dear Parents / Carers,
We hope you all had a wonderful Winter Break and thank you for all your support.  We are all now very eager to get going with our new Spring Term.
Your children are continuing to work very hard at developing their phonic skills in their reading and writing.  We will be learning lots of new digraphs and trigraphs from Phase 3 Letters and Sounds. We will encourage your children to write captions and sentences for a range of purposes; making signs and labels for their models, making posters, writing invitations, shopping lists and letters. We are also now getting children to use finger spaces between words.
We are   also continuing to  develop your children’s mathematical skills; counting on to add two groups of objects and drawing pictures of number calculations, halving and doubling small numbers. We will be helping your children to develop their confidence using mathematical language and encouraging them to explain their thinking.

This term we are basing our learning around our role play café. We will be focusing on the story of `The Tiger Who Came To Tea` as part of our Café topic. We will also be visiting our local café `Boyden's Kitchen` in small groups to find out about how cafés are run. These visits will help the children to set up their very own café in Palm Class.  Running our own café will give your children lots of opportunities to apply their Phonic and mathematical skills as they write orders, create shopping lists and handle money.
Some reminders

· If you are not sure which class room your child is in please check the signs on the class room doors.

· School starts at 8.55am. Please drop off your child at the classroom door promptly, so that we can start the day quickly
· Please make sure that you collect your child on time.

· If your child is going to be absent, please let us know before if possible. 

· If someone that we do not know is going to be collecting your child, it is very important that you let us know. 
· Please encourage your children to practise getting dressed and undressed independently in preparation for P.E.

Thank you for all your support and we hope you and your children enjoy our exciting Spring Term.
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to speak to us at the end of the day.

Best wishes,
The Reception Team
